DESERT GREENS GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING

FEBRUARY 19, 2021

MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 9:45 AM AT THE DESERT GREENS CLUBHOUSE.

THOSE IN ATTENDANCE WERE: Butch Walters, Chairman; Mike Bonomi, Treasurer; Pat Walters, Secretary; Diane Swab, Women's Rep., and Co-tournament director; Mike Nelson, Co-Tournament Director; Barb Villa, at large; John Bivens, at large. Absent: Ken Mather, at large; Buzz Heldt, HOA Representative.

<u>MINUTES:</u> There were no changes or corrections to the minutes of January 15th, 2021. Motion to accept as written by Mike Nelson, seconded by John Bivens.

TREASURERS REPORT: As of January 31st, 2021, Maintenance fund had a balance of \$698.89. we took in \$145. For a balance of \$843.89. In the Players fund we had a balance of \$2290.21 added \$145. minus one expense of \$80.00 for the new flags, leaving a balance of \$2,355.21. Grand total both funds \$3,199.10. As of February 18, we collected \$175.00 for the month. Motion to accept the minutes by Diane Swab and seconded by Pat Walters.

COURSE MARSHALLS REPORT: Nothing to report.

OLD BUSINESS:

- **Hole number 4/13:** We need to have the placement of the tee box for the ladies consistent. It was decided they would remain at the front of the tee box area.
- **Placement of markers on tee boxes**: When the markers are to close on the tee box, the first group out on league days should move them further apart if necessary.
- **Repairing ball marks**: Buzz will find the instructions/illustration on how to repair ball marks and will post it again in the golfers' area.
- <u>Club Championship:</u> Mike stated the dates would be April 5, 6, 8, 9 and 12, 13. Start time will probably be 9:00 a.m. There was some discussion on format and how teams were put together. A signup sheet will be put out.
- **Starters:** Request for more starters to sign up at the beginning of the month so we can arrange Doctor appointments, etc. We also need more starters.

NEW BUSINESS:

Discussion on scramble rules. Butch asked committee members to read the suggested revised rules for scramble as it applies to the way we currently play the scrambles to include the 3 person teams. He suggested taking the draft home and reviewing for approval at next meeting or sooner.

The course will be closed for vericutting and sanding the greens on February 24th.

League start time will be determined by a signup sheet on the golfer's table.

The next golf committee meeting will be March 19, 2021 before men's golf at 8:45 a.m.

There being no further discussion or business the meeting was adjourned by Chairman, Butch Walters at 10:20 A.M.

Respectfully submitted by: Pat Walters, Secretary